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SCA Public Process for Site Selection

• The School Construction Authority is proposing to build 
a new, approximately 640-seat middle school at 21-31 
Delavan Street, Brooklyn, NY in Community School 
District 15/ Community Board 6.

• The site contains approximately 60,000 of lot size and is 
bounded by Delavan, Richards, and Verona Streets in 
Red Hook.  The site is privately owned and contains a 
two-story warehouse and a paved vacant lot.



SCA Public Process for Site Selection
• A 45-day comment period began on November 8, 2017, 

and will continue through December 23, 2017. 

• The SCA posted a required notice of filing in the City 
Record and New York Post and invited Community 
Board 6 and the District 15 CEC to hold hearings on the 
site.

• Individuals and organizations are welcome to send 
comments by email to: sites@nycsca.org or by mail to  
New York City School Construction Authority, 3030 
Thomson Avenue, Long Island City, NY 11101, 
Attention: Ross J. Holden.

mailto:sites@nycsca.org


Proposed Site: 21-31 Delavan Street 



21-31 Delavan Street



Delavan Street view 
Warehouse and lot



From Richards Street



From Verona Street 
Lot and warehouse



SCA Contact Information/Resources

• Tamar Smith, Manager, Community Relations: 
tsmith5@nycsca.org / 718-472-8025

• School Construction Authority website: www.nycsca.org

• To make comments on this site: sites@nycsca.org / or 
mail to: The New York City School Construction 
Authority, 3030 Thomson Avenue, Long Island City 
Queens, 11101. Attn: Ross J. Holden, 

mailto:tsmith5@nycsca.org/
http://www.nycsca.org/
mailto:sites@nycsca.org

